
Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Van Buren, held on June 1, 2022 at 7:00 pm 
at the Van Buren Town Hall, 7575 Van Buren Road, Baldwinsville, New York. 

 

Mr. Michael Hulchanski Councilor 

Mrs. Wendy Van Der Water Councilor 

Mr. Howard Tupper  Councilor 

Mr. Ronald Dudzinski  Councilor 

Ms. Darcie Lesniak  Deputy Supervisor 

 

Absent:  

Ms. Mary Frances Sabin Supervisor 

 

Also Present: 

Ms. Nadine Bell  Town Attorney 

Mr. Doug Foster  Highway Superintendent 

Ms. Lynn Precourt  Town Clerk 

 

Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call. 

 

Approve Regular Meeting Minutes of May 18, 2022: 

083-22-000 MOTION BY Mr. Hulchanski, seconded by Mr. Dudzinski, to approve the 
minutes of the Regular Town Board Meeting May 18, 2022 as amended. 

Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. 
Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Approve contract agreement with Don Beaudry to operate concession stand for summer 2022 
and authorize the Supervisor to execute the agreement: 

084-22-001.1 MOTION BY Mr. Hulchanski, seconded by Mr. Tupper, to approve the contract 
agreement with Don Beaudry to operate concession stand for summer 2022 and authorize the 
Supervisor to execute the agreement. 

Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Abstain, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, 
Ms. Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Approve 2022 staff and wages for summer playground: 

085-22-038 MOTION BY Mr. Hulchanski, seconded by Mr. Tupper, to approve the following 
staff wages: 
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Alicia Montague is a returning Playground Coordinator.   She will be making $18.00/hr.   She is 
a 12 year employee. 
 
 
Caleb Butchko is a returning Recreation Leader.   He will be making $16.50/hr.   He is a second 
year leader and he is a 4 year employee. 
 
 
Katherine Peters is a new Recreation Leader.  She will be making $16.25/hr.  She is a 4 year 
employee. 
 
 
Gabrielle Butchko, Hannah McGivney and James Brussel are returning Recreation Aides.  They 
are all 2 year employees and will be making $15.25/hr. 
 
 
Emma Warren, Riley Priest and Jack Doyle are all new Recreation Aides.  They will be making 
$15.00/hr. 
Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. 
Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Fence waiver for 104 Milan Way: 

086-22-015 MOTION BY Mr. Dudzinski, seconded by Mr. Hulchanski, to declare these 
actions Type II under SEQRA with no adverse environmental impacts and approve the fence 
waivers for 104 Milan Way with conditions set by Engineer attached to the waiver. 

Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. 
Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Approve 284 Agreement: 

Ms. Lesniak read the following list of roads that will be repaired or resurfaced: 

Seneca Beach Drive, Seneca Ave., Morgan Road, Snowdale and Evans Drives, Village Blvd., 
Church and Cross Streets, Jenda Dr., Fairwood Dr., Dunhill Dr., Highview Drive, Crandon 
Terrace, Niblick Circle, Bent Tree Lane, Dogleg Dr., Fairway Circle, Golfside Dr., Golfcrest 
Circle, Walker Blvd., Baker Blvd., Meays Dr., Leopold Blvd. and Brassie Drive. 

087-22-024 MOTION BY Mr. Dudzinski, seconded by Mr. Tupper, to approve the Section 
284 agreement with the Highway Superintendent for 2022 road repairs. 

Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. 
Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 
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Councilor Committee Reports and Comments: 

Mrs. Van Der Water said she will attend the Canton Woods Board of Directors meeting 
tomorrow morning. 

 

Mrs. Van Der Water said she attended the Memorial Day Parade and it was nice to see the 
community come out to participate. 

 

Mr. Dudzinski scheduled a Park & Recreation Committee meeting on June 16, 2022 at 2:30 pm 
at Town Hall. 

 

Mr. Dudzinski said the pool will open June 18th at 12:30 pm and the hours will change when 
school gets out for summer; they will be on the town website. 

 

Mr. Dudzinski said there are still spots available for the summer playground program. 

 

Mr. Dudzinski said he received two requests for speed reductions, one in Sun Meadows and one 
on Canton Street between Rt. 690 overpass to Connors Road.   

 

Mr. Dudzinski asked for more sheriff patrols in Sun Meadows. 

 

Mr. Dudzinski asked the town to forward the request for reduction on Canton Street from 50 
mph to 30 mph to Onondaga County. 

 

Mr. Hulchanski said the town has been operating with a six person Board since January and he 
would like to have a conversation about filling that spot. 

 

Highway Superintendent Comments: None 

 

Supervisor Comments: None 

 

Citizens Comments: 

Shawn Stewart asked for follow up to his wife’s comments at the last meeting. 

 

Ms. Bell said the zone change referenced at the last meeting did not take place in 2005; it was 
approved in 1994 and the EIS was signed by Supervisor Hallenbeck. 

 

Engineer Comments: None 
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Attorney Comments: None 

 

088-22-000 MOTION BY Mrs. Van Der Water, seconded by Mr. Dudzinski, to adjourn to the 
next Regular Town Board Meeting on June 15, 2022 at 7:00 pm. 

Mr. Hulchanski – Yes, Mrs. Van Der Water – Yes, Mr. Tupper – Yes, Mr. Dudzinski – Yes, Ms. 
Lesniak – Yes 

Motion Carried & Adopted 

 

Meeting closed 7:45 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Lynn Precourt 

Town Clerk 

 

Dated: 6/2/22 

 

 

 

 

 

 


